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	 21 July 2017
Dear Parents
Year 6

Today we say a final farewell to a fabulous set of Year Six children as they finish their time in primary school education.  This class is full of amazing talent and diverse character, and it really is difficult to say goodbye to such a wonderful set of pupils.  Together they have achieved so much and nothing stands out more than the fantastic job they did with their leavers’ play earlier this week.

Year 6 Sats Results
As you may know, Year Six classes in primary schools across the country all sit their Sats in May.  We recently had the results back and we are delighted to announce a fantastic set of results.  These results are based on provisional data.  Well done to the lovely Year Six class and the super teaching and learning staff too!
Subject

National Percentage levels 2017

Percentage of Heswall pupils reaching the expected standard

Comapring Heswall Primary to the National Average

Reading

71%

79%

+8%

Writing

76%

82%
+6%
Grammar, Punctuation, Spelling

77%

93%

+16%

Maths

75%

97%

+22%

Summer Cows
As you may have probably already seen, your children have all been presented with a cow!  We would love you all to be able to take the cows along with you to wherever you may go this summer and take some photographs too.  If you would like to tweet the photos to school over the summer then we would love to see what you are getting up to.  This is, of course, following on from the ‘duck madness’ of last summer!
New Office Appointments
We have appointed two new members of office staff who will be starting this September.  Mrs J Potter will become our new School Office Manager, Mrs M Spofforth will become the Administration Assistant, and we are delighted that Mrs Blinkhorne is remaining with us but will be reducing the number of hours she works.

Returning in September

The next academic year starts at 8.50am on Wednesday 6 September 2017 for children in Y1-Y6.  Reception class have a staggered intake over the first two weeks.  Please ensure that the ‘back to school’ clothes are clearly labelled with your children’s names. 

Tea, Toast & Toddlers

We are delighted that Mrs Amy Smith will take over Mrs Spofforth’s role as Host of Tea, Toast & Toddlers which we expect to start again on Friday 8 September.

The HSA
Well done to the HSA for the amazing £12,635 that they have raised this year.  The Three Peaks Challenge raised an incredible £5882.58.  Again, without the HSA and your support, we would not be able to keep offering the children such high levels of educational enrichment.

Wishing you all a lovely summer.
Best Wishes, Mr J Lawrenson
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